
          
IN THE SPIRIT OF THE SPORT 

The Glen Region Sparkplug February,  2013 
 
 
ATTENTION   

ATTENTION   
ATTENTION 
 

Dear Reader: Now that I have your attention please bear with me for a few minutes 
while I discuss COMUNICATION with you; specifically communication within the Glen 
Region.  
 

The majority of members get information about upcoming events by reading our web 
page and from emails sent to the members. However some of you prefer snail mail, 
some of you have never given us your email address and many of you have not updat-
ed your email address when it has changed so our communications are rejected. 
 

What to do?? 
 

First let me know if you do not plan to visit the Glen Region website and/or you have 
no access to email. I will see that information reaches you by the US mail. You can 
write to me: Barbara Luther  801 Sunset DR  Elmira, NY 14905 
 

If you need to add an email address or change an existing address DO NOT contact a 
local person. The change MUST be done with SCCA nationally and they forward the 
information to the Region. Please go to your computer now….I will wait while you 
do….comfy? good…..now log onto www.scca.com . On the first page that appears 
there is a green header on the extreme right side “member login” . Click onto it and just 
follow the directions….it really is easy. 
 

Thank you….we can now communicate better and hopefully you will attend more of 
our events and feel more like an inclusive member of the Glen Region family. 
Barb Luther, Editor 

 
 
The Glen Region SCCA will be once again have a display at the Southern Ti-
er Speedworld Show at the Oakdale Mall in Johnson City NY on March 1,2,3.  
 

The Glen Region now has two cars entered for the Speedworld show. We have Matt 
Pullano"s Corvette and John Hellmers or Dell Boyles modified lined up for display. Vol-
unteers are still invited to help with the booth. Any leftover Sportcar Magazines for 
handouts are needed. If you have DVDs of action or in car videos' please bring them to 
share. This is a fun event.  For more info Email Dave Cole at dtc 516@ hotmail .com or 
phone 607-245-9939. See you at the show!!      
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 Regional Executive 
Lawrence Emery Jr 
80 Engle Mill Lane 
Williamsport, PA 
17701-9519 
570-478-2477 
SereneViewFarm@msn.com 
 
Assistant RE 
Edward Zebrowski 
1812 Townline Road 
Penn Yan, NY 14527-9006 
585-330-6142 
edzeb@juno.com 
 
Secretary 
Allan Kintz 
305 E. High Street 
Painted Post, NY 14870 
607-368-8982 
Akintz@gmail.co 
 
Treasurer 
Sandra Sanders 
8278 Brokaw Rd. 
Interlaken, NY 14847 
607-423-4137 
eeyore6000@hotmail.com 
 
BOARD MEMBERS 
 
Kyle Colbey 
419 Camden Ave. Apt D11 
Horseheads, NY N14845-2818 
315-264-7886 
colbeykd@gmail.com 
 
Chuck Dobbs Jr 
611 Hatfield St. 
Horseheads, NY 14815-2113 
607-739-2935 
chuck72151@gmail.com 
 
Phil Kelley 
6179 Olmstead Rd. 
Chittenango, NY 13037 
315-687-9672 
philkelley80@yahoo.com 
 
Thomas Weaver 
363 Loder St 
Sayre, Pa. 18840-2612 
607-738-1864 
tweaver@stny.rr.cim 
 
Past RE 
Barbara Luther 
801 Sunset Dr 
Elmira, NY 14905 
607-734-1321 
bluther@stny.rr.com 
 
Activities Director 
Cheryl Boynton 
209 Veteran Hill Rd 
Horseheads, NY 14845 
607-796-0144 
cherylboynton2@gmail.com 

 
 
2011 Race Speacialty 
Administrators 
 
F&C Mick Levy 
4747 Howlett Hill Rd 
Marcellus, NY 13108 
315-720-6752 
Mickanddot@juno.com  
 
Grid Lawrence Emery Jr 
See Regional Executive 
 
Paddock  TBA 
 
Pits Michele Secord 
3954 Satterly Hill Rd 
Burdett, NY 14818 
607-342-5536 
Cheli_b@yahoo.com 
 
Registration Terri Dobbs 
611 Hatfield St. 
Horseheads, NY 14815-2113 
607-739-2935 
terriracyhair@aol.com 
 
Scrutineering Daniel Glueck 
5 Timber Ln. 
Fairport, NY 14450-3715 
585-721-0600 
dglueck@rochester.rr.com 
 
Sound Control  TBA 
 
Starter Martin L. Laux 
482 Roe Ave. 
Elmira, NY 14901-1029 
607-734-2511 
 
T&S Kyle Colbey 
See Board Member 
 
2011 ADMINISTRATIVE APPOINT-
MENTS 
 
Budget & Finance 
Timothy Meddaugh 
3101 State Rte 329 
Watkins Glen, NY 14891-9430 
tegeme2@gmail.com 
 
Club Historian 
William Green 
1641 County Rd 18 
Montour Falls, NY 14865 
607-535-9364 
 
Club Racing Board 
Cheryl Zebrowski  
1812 Townline Road 
Penn Yan, NY 14527-9006 
585-451-0600 
cheryldvm@aol.com 
 
Driver Licensing 
Jerry Brown 

144 Moss Hill Road 
Horseheads, NY 14845 
607-739-4268 
JBSRacing@usa.com 
 
Membership 
Jennifer Follette Kintz 
305 E High St Apt 103 
Painted Post, NY 14870 
607-368-9481 
JLfollette@gmail.com 
 
NYSRRC Representative 
Jack Dinehart 
191 Seber Shores Rd. 
Sandy Creek, NY 13145 
(315) 387 – 5904 
Jaxssnake@hotmail.com 
 
Solo Board Chairman 
Danielle Hautaniemi 
79 Old Myers Rd. 
Lansing, NY 14882 
607-533-7163 
dhautaniemi@gmail.com 

Sparkplug Editor 
Barbara Luther 
See Past RE 
 
Vehicle Administrator 
Jim Brown 
144 Moss Hill Road 
Horseheads, NY 14845 
607-739-4268 
JBSRacing@usa.com 
 
Web Master 
Pat Scopelliti 
48 Olcott Road North 
Big Flats, NY 14814 
607-731-8584 
pscopell@stny.rr.com 
 
Web site address: 
www.glen-scca.org 
 
Northeast Executive Steward 
Earl Hurlbut 
43 Woodrow Rd. 
Batavia, NY 14020-1222 
585-993-3119 
ehurlbut@rochester.rr.com 
 
Area 10 Director 
John Walsh 
244 Mendon Center Rd 
Honeoye Falls, NY 14472 
585-624-9289 
Jwalsh@scca.com 
 
SCCA Topeka 
1-800-770-2055 
 

Northeast Division of SCCA 
www.nediv.com 



 
RE’s Observations for  2013! 

 
As I start my third term as Regional Executive of The Glen Region, I, again, want to 
challenge you to get involved with the Glen Region. We continue, as a Board of Direc-
tors, to have trouble thinking of Region Members to nominate for the Board of Directors 
vacancies and other leadership positions.  We need to find new people who might be 
willing to run for the various positions. We need new people to get involved in all of the 
activities of the Glen Region, whether it be a specialty of Club Racing or one of Solo. 
Please contact one of the Specialty Chiefs listed on our web site or show up at one of 
our events and make yourself known as a Glen Region member who may be interest-
ed in volunteering.  For several years I got Bill Bradshaw, with whom I worked at Wil-
liamsport Area Community College, to allow me to come in as a guest, and I did. Final-
ly, he suggested that instead of just being a spectator, I become involved. This invita-
tion has led me to be a part of the Grid Specialty for over 25 years! It has exposed me 
and my family to a life changing experience working with people that I admire and re-
spect.  
 
Whether you are a new member or one who has been a member, please get involved.  
And for current members, please reach out and invite others to share what the Glen 
Region and SCCA participation has to offer. 
 
When we have a vacancy this year on any board or other leadership position in our re-
gion, I hope we not have any trouble thinking of members who would like to be in-
volved and getting them to be involved! 
 
2013 is going to be a challenge!  On the Club Racing side, we have an additional race 
weekend, as in the days of old, on May 25 and 26.  This Regional Race will be mod-
eled after the Finger Lakes Fun One, which will be a double regional with qualifying 
and racing on both Saturday and Sunday! We are currently working on having the Jer-
sey Touring Car Series racers return which, again will mean a full weekend. 
 
In addition, there will be the PRO-IT group with us for the July Sprints, July 20 and 21. 
 
The SOLO folks are finalizing their schedule and it looks to be an ambitious one with 
opportunities for one and all! 
 
Finally, the Glen Region will be hosting Last Chance Weekend which will include the 
Jersey Touring cars and PRO IT. 
 
Please keep up to date on the web site and become involved! 
 
Larry Emery, RE 
Glen Region  
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Minutes of November 2012 Board Meeting 
 
Glen Region, SCCA 
November 17, 2012 
 
November board meeting called to order at 6:05 PM 
 
PRESENT: Larry Emery, Sandy Sanders, Jennifer Kintz, Allan Kintz, Cheryl Boynton, 

Dave Cole, Ed Zebrowski, Kyle Colbey, Phil Kelley, Rob Craig 
 
GUESTS: Nancy Cole 
MOTION: Sandy, Kyle: Accept October minutes as presented. CARRIED. 
Treasurer’s Report: Came close to breaking even on the MiniCon. We are still solvent. 

Currently about $93k in checking and $64k in investments. 
MOTION: Cheryl, Dave: Accept Treasurer’s Report as presented. CARRIED. 
Membership: Currently at 294 members – up 5 from this time last year. Verified 7 ex-

pired members. 
Solo: RallyX event at BlackRock went well. Had a low turnout, but it was a good event 

overall. Had lots of help from other regions and divisional safety. May need to 
consider working with nearby regions when developing next year’s schedule. 
Our last few events were competing with other regions. May have a couple out-
standing invoices still for site fees. Working on getting the rest in. 

Robert Stephens Award: Typically chosen by the Glen Region each year – not sure if 
we’ve decided this year or not. This usually is decided by Tim. 

NYSRRC: May be some changes to the championship points and classes after the 
season ended. Some of the class winners may have been “bumped” after those 
changes with some new winners. Ongoing discussions amongst drivers and re-
gions. Not a direct Glen Region impact but may hear some feedback due to 
close ties. 

Majors Program: Overview from Ed on “national” racing events going forward. Will be 
Conferences made up by the current Divisions. Trying to make different paths to 
the Run Offs while keeping options for those not looking to go. 

CRB: Will have 3 racing events next year. Current plans are for May Madness will host 
MARRS and JTCC. July Sprints will host ProIT, and the Last Chance will host 
ProIT and JTCC. All subject to change of course. Cheryl Boynton currently set 
to chair the Sprints. 

Meeting Adjourned: 7:10 PM 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Allan Kintz 
2012 Glen Region Secretary 
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Minutes of December 2012 Board Meeting 
 

Glen Region, SCCA  December 20, 2012 
December board meeting called to order at 7:08 PM 
 

PRESENT: Phil Kelley, Tim Meddaugh, Dave Cole, Larry Emery, Cheryl Boynton, Jen-
nifer Kintz, Allan Kintz, Kyle Colbey, Chuck Dobbs, Tom Weaver, Sandy Sand-
ers 

MOTION: Cheryl, Kyle: Approve November minutes as presented. CARRIED. 
Bob Stephens Award: Should be decided by the CRB and then approved by Board of 

Directors. Tim has some suggestions. Will need to contact Cheryl Z to get this 
moving. 

Treasurer’s Report: About $65k in investments, $70k in checking. MiniCon did break 
even for the region. Solo expense/revenue totals have been corrected for 2012. 
Still working with Lou to get QuickBooks in order. Educational grant is ready to 
be sent out. 

MotorsportsReg: Should compile common issues/questions and take to MSR reps at 
National Convention in March. 

MOTION: Cheryl, Phil: Accept Treasurer’s Report as presented. CARRIED. 
Membership: Currently 295 members (up 1 from Nov). Have 3 currently expired as of 

September. 
CRB: NYSRRC championship points rules were voted on back in March at the 

RoundTable. They did not get publicized as they were intended – hence the 
previous confusion on winning drivers. 

Solo: We received a refund of our payment for the 2nd event we planned to hold there 
(was canceled due to shipping containers in the Target lot). 

Appointments: CRB and Solo chairs expected to remain the same. Larry will confirm. 
SparkPlug: Get into to Barb by 12/27 for a mailing. 
Raceworld Show: Dave is working to confirm the dates with the Oakdale Mall. Looking 

to get one more car to have on display. Will post to website/Facebook/etc. 
Activities: Would like to have a membership meeting in late March. Possibly at Zonta 

House or Library in Elmira. Will have more details later. 
Schedule: Unable to drop the Friday from the October event for this year. Will be up to 

the CRB to decide what to do with the date. 
Discussion: Proposed procedures from Phil on Club Race/Solo finance reporting. 

Sounds like we are already doing most of the items listed. 
Discussion: Motorsports Reg issues with billing. System does not pre-authorize credit 

cards prior to charging them. So no way to know when a card is not valid until 
they do the process. System basically allows entry of bogus cards – which caus-
es us billing problems. 

MOTION: Cheryl, Tim: Region will pay full travel/lodging/registration expense for RE to 
attend National Convention. CARRIED. 

Region Awards: Send suggestions to Larry for George Fetzer. Larry will come up with 
RE’s award. 

MOTION: Cheryl, Chuck: Region will reimburse full registration fees for Board Mem-
bers to attend National Convention. Also will reimburse up to $1500 in registra-
tion fees for General Membership attending on a first come/first serve basis.  
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 Tech: Prices for scales and new ramps for next year come to around $1600 for 
scales and another $550 for new ramps. Would split cost with FLR. 

MOTION: Phil, Kyle: Approve purchase of new scales and ramps for tech, with cost 
split evenly with FLR. CARRIED. 

Meeting Adjourned: 8:25 PM 
Respectfully submitted,  Allan Kintz   2012 Glen Region Secretary 
 
 
Reflections from the SCCA Worker of the Year  by Kyle Colbey 

                For those of you that might not know, a Glen Region member won the 
SCCA's Club Racing Worker of the Year in 2012.  But what is the award?  Each year 
the SCCA picks one person from each division that exemplifies the dedication that it 
takes to make a club race event run smoothly.  The division administrator, the top tim-
ing and scoring official in the Northeast division, told me that this award is, "like win-
ning the Runoffs in your class". 

I can definitely say it was a shock when I heard the news.  I didn't believe it.  I haven't 
been involved with club racing for more than a couple of years, and the best volunteer 
in the Northeast is... me?  It seems like yesterday, but the first time I worked as a vol-
unteer was in 2010 when I worked the Double National in timing and scoring.  I liked 
being part of the action, and that I was allowed into the track free to watch some race 
cars.  I came back for the July Sprints and haven't missed a Glen Region race 
since.  In 2011, I wanted to scope out some of the other facilities in the Northeast be-
fore I became a driver.  It was also a good learning experience to see how other re-
gions handle the same issues that we have here in the region.  It was from this that I 
learned how to have the live timing available on the internet and how to make posting 
results faster and easier. 

In 2012, I bought a race car and slowly worked through the season to fulfill the require-
ments to get my comp license.  The experience of being at some of the other tracks 
from the year before definitely came in handy.  It also helped to have some familiar fac-
es at the other tracks to catch up with.  That has to be the best part of the club in gen-
eral, it is one big family.  There is always somebody willing to answer a question or 
lend you a hand if you need it. 

Speaking of racing families, I want to take this opportunity to thank everyone that 
helped me get to where I am today.  This is in no particular order, and please don't feel 
slighted if I forget to mention you!  There is absolutely no way that I could have 
stepped into the role of regional chief of T&S without the help of Linda Louie.  She 
showed me how to use the software, and given me tips and tricks along the way.  Ma-
rie Sheehe, the former chief of T&S, has been instrumental in helping me get familiar 
with the equipment the region owns.  Other workers that consistently come to the track 
that help things run smoothly are Carl Driese, Mike Brunner and Nancy Hol-
comb.  Lastly, thanks to my parents for everything, but especially a safe spot to keep 
my race car for the time being.                 6      



the Glen Region Solo winners for 2012   
 
First Place    DS    Allan Kintz 
 
First Place    ES    Nile Heermans 
 
First Place    FS    Andrew Hughson 
 
First Place    HS    Steve Eberhard  
 
First Place    CSP   Andrew Gleason 
 
First Place    FSP   Scott Adriaanson 
 
First Place    GP    Colin Raymond 
 
First Place    STX   David Hendrickson 
 
First Place    SM    Doug Binder 
 
First Place    F125  Rob Craig 
 
First Place    BSP   Jason Lane SNY Region 
 
First Place    STS   Rob Pingarelli SNY Region 
 
 

Mark Lockhart  2012 Volunteer of the Year  
 
John Pierce  2012 Service Award 
 
Steve Eberhard  212 Most Improved Driver 
 
Allan Kintz  2012 First Place PAX Index 
 
2012 was an exciting season for the Glen Region SCCA Solo program and we are 
looking to maintain our momentum into 2013. In addition to a full regular schedule, we 
hope to run our annual Solo Driver’s School and continue our support of a few Rally-
Cross events. Other possibilities include a multi-region EVO school to develop more 
advanced driving skills, and potential collaborations with visiting marquee car clubs to 
bring the challenge and excitement of Solo to a broader pool of participants.  Solo can 
be a great point of entry for people new to motorsports, and also a fun cheap way to 
renew your enthusiasm for driving.  
 
All of these activities require the dedication of volunteers and there are plenty of oppor-
tunities to get involved.  Keep an eye on the Glen Region Solo webpage and  Face-
book page for Board meetings, training, conferences and other dates. We hope to see 
you in 2013!   
Danielle Hautaniemi, Solo Chair        7 



the Glen Region Club Race winners for 2012   
 
Comp Board Chair, Cheryl Zebrowski invited all the winners to submit a short article  
about themselves so that we can get to know them. I only heard from 2 of you….I as-
sume the rest are shy? 
 
Novice Driver of the Year   Trevor Miller 
Hello.  
I received an email informing me of the Novice of the year award was awarded to me. I 
drive a 1991 Formula Vee Womer EV-3 number #13. I've been into racing for most of 
my life. I crewed for Arnold Carbaugh Jr (Formula Vee #12 Protoform 1) for 8 plus 
years and was encouraged by him to go for my SCCA racing license. I'm 27 years old 
and plan on racing in the Formula Vee class for awhile. Still have a lot to learn. I cur-
rently make a living as an Autobody technician in a custom autobody shop. I have 
been working there for 3 years now. My other hobby is restoring cars.  I restored my 
classic 1964 ½ Ford Mustang and always looking for projects.   
Thank you for your time.       Trevor Miller 
 
Regional Driver of the Year    John Hellmers 
 

National Driver of the Year    Gary Kittell 
 

Driver of the Year    Jack Dinehart 
 

George W. Stephens Award    Ed Zebrowski 
(Given to a driver who exhibits The Spirit of the Sport) 
I am honored to be awarded the NYSRRC-Glen Region Stephens Award.  'In The Spir-
it Of The Sport' has always been an aim for me.  Many others helped me start out in 
our sport.  Without the support, guidance and friendship of John Magee I would have 
never been able to get through my Driver Schools.  The Weaver  Family, Ed Moore, 
Charlie Campbell, Bruce Perry, Chris Deminco, John Walsh, Howard Sautter and Saut-
ter Family, and many many others have made motorsports a possibility for me.  Most 
of all I want to thank my wife, Cheryl Zebrowski, my son Dallas, and my mother and 
late father for their support and guidance.   
My interest in motorsports is evident all the way back to Kindergarten, where we were 
assigned to make a picture of what we wanted to be when we grew up.  My drawing 
was of one of my father Triumph race motorbikes, complete with the 'noblyee' tyres 
and titled how I wanted to win 'tchofees'.  Being too tall and large for bikes, I moved 
into the direction of sports cars.   
As with many of us, driving led to Instructing, Scrutineering, serving on the region's 
Board of Directors, as Regional Executive, and other positions both regionally, divi-
sionally and nationally.   
Giving back as we can is what makes SCCA and the Glen Region what it is, and not 
'work' or another 'club'.  I look forward to the 2013 season.  We are not sure yet what I 
will be driving, but you can bet that I WILL BE behind the wheel of something!   
Thank you again for the Stephens Award.  I will do my best to continue to participate in 
the 'Spirit Of The Sport'.   Ed.        8 


